Bury St Edmund Town Council

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

9 May 2012


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING FOR 

BURY ST EDMUNDS HELD ON 

Wednesday 9 May 2012 at 7.30 pm
AT 7 ANGEL HILL, BURY ST EDMUNDS

PRESENT: Cllrs Cockle (Chairman), Nettleton, Chung, C Hind, K Hind, Moffat, Cornish, Oliver, and Mrs Warby.

ALSO PRESENT: Julia Dyball (Town Clerk), Sue Hindry (Assistant Town Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer); 4 members of the public.

1.  ADOPTION OF MINUTES: ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 19 MAY 2010
The Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting of 1 June 2011 had been circulated to all members and the general public for adoption.  The vote to adopt them was carried. 

2.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT OF THE YEAR IN OFFICE

The Chairman gave his report highlighting the St Edmunds Day awards the successful allotments competition, additional grit/salt bins, the fact that the precept had not risen. The Council had provided a Free Sunday Shopper Bus for the 4 shopping Sundays before Christmas – to support residents and businesses – 1,054 people used it and £260 raised for St Nicholas Hospice. It continued to support Bury In Bloom, hanging baskets, planting schemes and provision of the thought-provoking St Edmund statute – the first piece of Town art for over 20 years. It donated to enable the provision of new medical room shelving and medicine trolleys for St Nicholas Hospice, to the disabled access at the Unitarian Meeting House and to the an educational programme of the art gallery, Smiths Row, delivered through our schools and in the community. It financed the automation of Cemetery Hospital Road gate and Abbey Gardens Friends preliminary reports for the restoration of the drinking fountain and sundial. It also produced another edition of the successful town guide. He gave thanks to the staff for their hard work and commitment and to all Councillors for their support for him.  

3. ADDRESS BY A RESIDENT

A resident expressed grave concern at the proposals of the Vision 2013 consultation document and asked the Town Council to talk to its ward residents and stand up for Bury as a whole saying he felt there would be a further opportunity to express a view notwithstanding that the initial consultation had closed.
4.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS APPERTAINING TO TOWN AFFAIRS

David Nettleton proposed a motion that the Town Council implements and enforces all provisions of its allotment tenancy agreements. This was seconded by Patrick Chung, and carried.  
The meeting closed at 7.55 pm.

Signed: __________________________________
Dated: ____________
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